City Council and Dinuba Unified School District Joint Meeting March 14, 2017

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Harness, Thusu, Morales, Reynosa, Launer

DUSD BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Villarreal, Kizirian, Cendejas, Keel-Worrell, Froese

STAFF MEMBERS PRESENT: City Manager Patlan, Superintendent of Schools Hernandez

CALL TO ORDER

Council Member Harness called the joint meeting to order at 5:33 p.m.

1. OPENING CEREMONIES

- a. Welcome and introduction
- b. Pledge of Allegiance

The flag salute was led by Ron Froese.

- c. Roll Call Dinuba City Council
 Scott Harness, Mayor
 Kuldip Thusu, Vice Mayor
 Emilio Morales, Council Member
 Maribel Reynosa, Council Member
 Linda Launer, Council Member
- Roll Call Dinuba Unified School District
 Mary Villarreal, Board President
 Sandra Kizirian, Board Clerk
 Miriam Cendejas, Trustee
 Beverly Keel-Worrell, Trustee
 Ron Froese, Trustee

2. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

a. Presentation Active Shooter Drill – Sergeant Ryan Robison and Vice Principal Brian Cox

Active Shooter Drill is scheduled on April 29, 2017, at Washington Intermediate School, with 30 Dinuba police officers and Dinuba Unified School District staff.

Sergeant Robison said the stimulation training will be done with paintball guns and chalk paint; cleanup will be completed before leaving the school site.

Vice Principal Cox explained this is the only training scheduled at this time, after this training there will be a discussion on building and expanding to future trainings and sites.

Vice Principal Cox said an after action review would be provided to the school district. Vice Principal Cox stated they will be following the Dinuba Police Department standardized training.

b. Presentation of Proposed New High School Campus

Matt Pettler from School Facility Consultants presented the funding and limitations of the project. The school district's project is going to be funded by school facility bonds.

Dave Iwanage, SIM Architects presented the Master Plan of the New High School. Mr. Iwanage said they are phasing the stages of the project due to the cost of the project and 98 classrooms need to be built to receive full funding. Mr. Iwanage presented the Phase I and the budget.

The school board address a concern with the cost of developing both sides of Kamm, they would like to use some of this money for the school not off site work. City staff stated their preference is that Kamm be widen to four lanes and the school district to fund both side of the street.

3. PUBLIC COMMENT

None

4. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 6:32 p.m.